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MINUTES FOR MEETING OF MARCH 28, 2025

The meeting of the Pine Grove Township Supervisors was held on Friday, March 28, 2025 at 8:30 AM at
the Town Hall. Supervisors present were Douglas Smith, Robert Nelson and Linda Farnsworth. Others
present were Dave McJunkin and Julie Parmenter.

Doug Smith opened the meeting at 8:30 a.m.

The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag.

Doug Smith read over the agenda and asked if there were any comments from visitors or residents.
No visitors were present.

No representatives from the Fire Department were in attendance.

A motion was made to approve the minutes from the March 12, 2025 meeting by Bob Nelson. Linda
Farnsworth seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the motion carried.

Doug Smith informed the other Supervisors that he recently traveled Greenbriar Circle and noted the
amount of crack sealing that was done last year. There was discussion on possibly seal coating this road
along with Pine Grove Blvd. and Williams Street. It was decided to bid out Williams, Greenbriar and Pine
Grove Blvd. for seal coating. They would like to bid these out individually in order to determine what
would be a suitable option for the budget.

Dave McJunkin advised that they may need to get some gravel on Reynolds Run Road as it is getting
hard to plow.

There was also some consideration on acquiring a piece of equipment that will take care of some of the
smaller bad spots in the roads that need repaired. They discussed one of the units that mills the roads

by attaching to a piece of equipment. The Supervisors advised Dave to check into prices on these units
and get back to them.

The mowing tractor is another item that Dave advised will need to be replaced in the coming years. He
noted that the condition is deteriorating but it will make it through this year. He is not sure how much
long after that it will be a viable piece of equipment.

It was concluded that maybe some of this equipment could be acquired through a grant. The secretary
will check into this and let the Supervisors know what may be available.

Next was a discussion on the VanOrd property on Cole Hill Road that a complaint was received about. A
resident complained about the condition of the property. It was stated that this property is deplorable
and gquestioned what could be done. The Supervisors will check into this and table it until the next
meeting.

Linda mentioned that she recently received a complaint on a property on Gouldtown Road. Nothing can
be done about this until it is reviewed by the Supervisors.
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Doug Smith made a motion for adjournment at 9:54 am. Bob Nelson seconded the motion. The vote
was unanimous and the motion carried.




